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Integrated Pest Management (IPM) Notice 
 
It may be necessary for the Keystone Central School District to use pesticides 
registered by the Environmental Protection Agency to manage a pest problem at a 
school building, on school grounds, or for an emergency pesticide application where 
pests pose an immediate threat to the health and safety of students and employees.  
 
When an emergency application(s) is necessary the School District will notify by 
telephone any parent, guardian, or employee who requests such information by 
contacting the School District’s IPM Coordinator, Robert Parcell, at 212 West Kyler 
Avenue, Mill Hall, PA 17751, or by email at ​rpacella@kcsd.us​, or by phone at 
570-893-4900, and asks to be placed on the Emergency Pest Application Call List.   
 
Otherwise, use of the necessary applications will be made only when unauthorized 
persons do not have access to the area(s) being treated, and notices will be posted in 
the area(s) 72 hours prior to the application and for two days following the application. 
 
Exemptions to this Notice include: disinfectants and antimicrobial products; 
self-contained baits in areas not accessible to students and gel-type baits places in 
cracks, crevices or voids; or swimming pool maintenance chemicals in the care and 
maintenance of a swimming pool. 
 
A copy of the School District’s Integrated Pest Management Policy #716 is available at 
the Administration Office, 86 Administration Drive Mill Hall, PA 17751, or on the School 
District’s website at: 
https://go.boarddocs.com/pa/keyc/Board.nsf/files/BDY3TY087B8D/$file/Policy716%20
Integrated%20Pest%20Management.pdf 
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